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ATCHAFALAYA BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT
P. O. Box 170

Port Allen, Louisiana 70767-0170

Phone (225) 387-2249

Fax     (225) 387-4742








January 11, 2017





A Regular Board Meeting of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at the Office of the Board in Port Allen, Louisiana at 4:00 pm, Wednesday, January 11, 2017.  President John Grezaffi called the meeting to order.  President John Grezaffi declared a quorum present, and Mrs. Janice Jarreau called the roll.  The following members were present:

COMMISSIONER


PARISH

Glenn Angelle


Iberia
Pamela Burleigh


St. Landry

Bill Flynn



West Baton Rouge

Kenneth Gordon


West Baton Rouge

John Grezaffi


Pointe Coupee 
Karen Jewell


Iberville

Moise LeBlanc


St. Martin



Harry Marionneaux


Iberville 
Earl Matherne


Assumption



Jody Meche



St. Martin 
Nickie Rockforte


Pointe Coupee
Absent: 

Daniel Hebert


Iberville

Also Present:

INDIVIDUAL


REPRESENTING


Tony German


CPRA
Steve Marionneaux


Levee Board Attorney

William Tyson


Executive Director

Cecil Tessier


Assistant Executive Director

Janice Jarreau


Administrative Program Manager
Kristy Jewell


HR Analyst

Tiffany Weber


Accounting Specialist
Crissi Canezaro


Accounting Technician 
                                                                    * * * * *
President John Grezaffi asked for public comments.  Hearing none, he continued with the agenda.  
                                                                    * * * * *
A Sympathy Resolution was read and presented to the family of former Commissioner Gerald Alexander.  

A Sympathy Resolution was read and presented to the son of a former employee, Mr. Floyd Spragis.  

                                                                    * * * * *
Commissioner Kenneth Gordon moved, seconded by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the December 14, 2016 meeting as presented, and to publish the minutes in the official journal. 






        * * * * *

A meeting of the Equipment Committee of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at 4:00 p.m., Tuesday, January 10, 2017at the Board Office in Port Allen, Louisiana.  Commissioner Moise LeBlanc called the meeting to order.  The following members were present:

Moise LeBlanc, Chairman

Nickie Rockforte, 2nd Vice Chairman

Harry Marionneaux, Member

Earl Matherne, Member

Glenn Angelle, Member

Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Member

John Grezaffi, Ex-Officio Member

Absent:

None

Also Present:

Commissioner Kenneth Gordon

Commissioner Pamela Burleigh

Commissioner Kay Jewell

Steve Marionneaux, Attorney

Joseph Bergeron, Crawler Supply Co.

Cecil Tessier, Assistant Executive Director
Janice Jarreau, Administrative Program Manager

Kristy Jewell, Human Resource Analyst

Crissi Canezaro, Accounting Technician 

Tiffany Weber, Accounting Specialist
William Tyson, Executive Director, Levee Board

1. Receive and open bids for equipment trailer

NOTICE

Sealed bids will be received by the Board of Commissioners, Atchafalaya Basin 

Levee District, in its Office in Port Allen, Louisiana, up to 2:00 p.m., Tuesday, January 10, 2017 

and can also be submitted online at www.centralauctionhouse.com for:

One (1) new and current 25 ton, 

2016 model Pintel Eye Hitch Equipment Trailer with Lift 3rd Axle,

Acceptable models include, Interstate Model 50 DLA, 

Eager Beaver Model 25 XPL, or equal.

All bids will be publicly opened and read at the Equipment Meeting at 4:00 p.m. 

on the same day. Any bid received subsequent to 2:00 p.m. will be returned 

unopened. The right is reserved to reject any and all bids and to waive informalities.

Bid to be submitted in sealed envelope marked






 “BID – Equipment Trailer.”
Mandatory bid forms, specifications, etc., are available at the Atchafalaya 

Basin Levee District Office, (525 Court Street) P. O. Box 170, Port Allen, Louisiana 70767, 

telephone number (225) 387-2249. Any bids which are not submitted on the mandatory bid form 

will be rejected.


Delivery shall be made to Atchafalaya Basin Levee Districts Ravenswood Shop, 9348 

Hwy 77 Spur, Fordoche, LA  70732.


Prospective bidders must have a dealer certified mechanic shop within 35 miles of the 

Atchafalaya Basin Levee District Port Allen, Louisiana office capable of providing all warranty 

requirements as a prerequisite to bidding.

Janice G. Jarreau





John Grezaffi

Secretary







President

The following bid was duly opened and read:

a)  Kenworth of South Louisiana

Gray, Louisiana

Total bid:  $35,800.00

b)  Crawler Supply

Baton Rouge, LA

Total bid:  $36,040.00

Commissioner Earl Matherne moved, seconded by Commissioner Glenn Angelle and unanimously carried to request the staff review the bids and make a recommendation to the board at their meeting on January 11, 2017.  

Mr. Will Tyson asked the committee to add an item to the agenda to modify the used equipment sale list.  Commissioner Harry Marionneaux moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried to approve adding the item to the agenda.

Mr. Will Tyson asked for permission to add a 1998 Caterpillar D5 and a 1991 Caterpillar IT18B to the used equipment sale list.  Commissioner Earl Matherne moved, seconded by Commissioner Nickie Rockforte and unanimously carried to add the items to the list.  Mr. Tyson announced we will open bids on February 28, 2017.



There being no further business to come before the committee, upon motion by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux and unanimously carried, the meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

/s/Moise LeBlanc, Chairman



/s/Nickie Rockforte, 2nd Vice Chairman

/s/Harry Marionneaux, Member


/s/Earl Matherne, Member

/s/Glenn Angelle, Member



/s/John Grezaffi, Ex-Officio Chairman

/s/Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Chairman

Commissioner Moise LeBlanc reported on the actions taken at the Equipment Committee meeting of January 10, 2017.  He explained that the committee received and opened bids for an equipment trailer, but they deferred action on awarding the bid until the staff has had an opportunity to review the bid.  Mr. Will Tyson advised the board that after review, he determined that the lowest bid received from Kenworth of South Louisiana met all bid specifications listed in our bid packet, and he recommended approval of this bid.  Commissioner Harry Marionneaux moved, seconded by Commissioner Jody Meche and unanimously carried to approve the minutes and accept the low bid from Kenworth of South Louisiana for the purchase of an equipment trailer.

Mr. Tyson said the bids for our used equipment is set for the end of February.  President John Grezaffi asked that copies of the used equipment list be made and distributed to the commissioners so that they could make sure they are distributed in their area.  Commissioner Bill Flynn asked, since our equipment is very old, if the high bid is beneath the minimum bid, would we be able to award it.  Mr. Steve Marionneaux said he has dealt with this before, and if the board approves it, you can do so.  
                                                                    * * * * *
Mr. Will Tyson spoke with the Project Manager at the Corps of Engineers regarding the slide on W-52.  He said they have suspended construction until January 23, 2017.  If the weather is dry, they will begin construction again.  If it is wet, it will be postponed until March.
Commissioner Jody Meche asked Mr. Tyson about running utilities on a levee right-of-way.  The local water system in his area has a cooperative endeavor agreement to run water over the levee.  Mr. Tyson advised him that the Department of Transportation and Development also has a right of way.  The water system would need a permit packet and drawings to submit to the levee district, DOTD and CPRA.  Commissioner Meche will work with the water company regarding permit guidelines.

                                                                    * * * * *
Mr. Tony German of CPRA advised Commissioner Meche on the permitting processes regarding the criteria that has to be met to get approval for the water company project.  
                                                                    * * * * *
Levee Board Attorney Steve Marionneaux advised the Commissioners it appears the Memorandum of Understanding between the levee district, Whitewing Oil and Gas, and Shelf Energy is complete.  The paperwork has been signed and the refund check is in the mail.  Mr. Marionneaux is still monitoring the gate policy.  He is reviewing case law and attorney general opinions concerning this matter.  Our policies may need to be modified in the future.
                                                                    * * * * *
Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Jody Meche and unanimously carried to approve permanent status for James Scallan as a Mobile Equipment Operator.

                                                                    * * * * *
There being no further business to come before the board, upon motion by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux and unanimously carried the meeting adjourned.
____________________________________           ____________________________________

Janice Jarreau, Secretary


           John Grezaffi, President

____________________________________

Linda Alwood, Contract Stenographer 
An Equal Opportunity Employer

